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 The Royal Burgh of Selkirk and District  Community  Council

Chairman

Gordon Edgar

4/10 Dunsdale Road, Selkirk, TD7 5EB
01750 720168
Vice-chairman
Dr. Lindsay Neil

46 Hillside Terrace, Selkirk, TD7 4ND
01750 720841

Secretary

David Bethune

5 Marion Crescent, Selkirk, TD7 4LY
01750 721703

Hon. Treasurer
Tom Combe

68 Back Row, Selkirk, TD7 4AG
01750 720921
Minute of Meeting held in the Committee Room, Victoria Halls, Selkirk

on Monday 14th March, 2011, at 7pm 

1) Present: Community Councillors Gordon Edgar (chair), David Bethune (secretary), Tom Combe (treasurer), Caroline Cruikshank, Graham Easton, Bob Kerr, Ian King, John Munro and Scottish Borders Councillor Vicky Davidson.

[also in attendance: 2 members of the public and 2 from the press]

Chairman Gordon Edgar welcomed the public, and reminded those present that all comments should be addressed through the Chair, and that all recording devices should be switched off.
2) Apologies: were received from Community Councillors Dr. Lindsay Neil (vice-chair), Jim Gibson, Wilma Gunn and Alistair Pattullo, SBC Councillors Kenneth Gunn and Carolyn Riddell-Carre, and PC R. Brown.
3) The minutes of the meeting held on 14th February were approved (proposed: T. Combe; seconded: J. Munro) 
4) Matters arising from the minute not otherwise included on agenda - none
5) Declarations of interest - none

6) (a) SB Wardens – not present – no report
(b) Lothians and Borders Police (written report submitted in advance with apologies: summarised below)
PC Roy Brown reported 9 crimes during February, mainly thefts around the Dunsdale Road area.  There have been 20 youth-related calls since the last meeting.  There have been high visibility patrols over the last 3 weekends, resulting in alcohol being confiscated from under-age youths, who have been dealt with appropriately.  Police attended the multi-agency meeting held at Rowland’s on 9th March.  Far from being “abandoned by the police”, there are now 11 officers and a sergeant stationed at Selkirk.

The Council noted its disappointment that, once again, the police had been unable to attend the meeting.

A visit of Councillors to see the CCTV system in action will be arranged prior to next meeting.

7) Planning: 
(a) Planning applications considered:   
	
	application
	applicant
	action / comments 

	(i)
	11/00070/FUL and 11/00069/LBCNN:   Woodburn House Hotel: Change of use from hotel, alterations and extensions to form four dwellinghouses
	Mr Brian Revels
	recommended approval, but subject to concerns about parking places, disabled access, preservation of architectural details and cast-iron downpipes, and conservation of trees and surrounding grounds


(b)  Other planning matters:   

(i)
Illustrations of proposed “orientation panels” to be placed in the town centre car park were circulated for comment.  Some changes were suggested (in addition to those already submitted by e-mail): “Selkirk Hill” instead of “Selkirk Common” ; addition of Swimming pool and football ground.  Any further suggestions should be channelled through I. King.  It was also suggested that identical signs could be located at lay-bys on the A7 at either end of the town and on the A699.  V. Davidson would investigate whether funding for this might be available.  No action to be taken on the old brown signs at the moment.

(ii)
It was agreed that I. King should request air quality monitoring in the town centre.

OPEN FORUM (taken at 7.30pm)
(a) S. Edgecombe suggested that street litter bins could be replaced with dual bins, for general litter and for recyclable materials.  V. Davidson agreed to pass the suggestion to SBC’s waste management committee.

(b) D. Purves

a. raised concern about St. Mungo’s well, in view of the current planning application to build there, and suggested it should have a plaque indicating its historic value;  I. King stated that the Council had already noted this in its response to the planning application, and encouraged Mr. Purves to make his view know through the e-planning system;

b. stated his intention to carryout a sponsored walk in aid of the Parish Church roof repairs;

c. reported flooding on Linglie Road where the trees have been felled;  B. Kerr undertook to get the existing drains cleared out.

(c) G. Edgar 

a. reported a serious problem with dog fouling on Philiphaugh School playing fields, and asked for the Community Wardens to target this area;

b. passed on the concerns of Elm Park residents following several power cuts, which had left them with no heating or access to the Border Care emergency alarm system;   V. Davidson agreed to report this to the Social Work department, to ensure that the elderly residents were adequately cared until this persistent problem was resolved.

8) Reports from SBC Councillors:  

(a) Councillor Davidson: 
(i) reported that there had been a good response to the bus users forum;

(ii) reported that the white lining at the Ettrick Road junction had been completed, but that this had not improved the situation as much as had been hoped, and that there was  still a problem with wheelie bins blocking sight lines; 

(iii) reported that the Sports Conference had been well attended, with wide-ranging discussion, and should be repeated;

(iv) had circulated a paper giving advice on bringing derelict properties back into use, following attendance at the rural Housing Conference;

(v) had investigated the history of the issue over felled trees at the Haining, and concluded that SBC could not enforce any replanting, as this was not a condition of the planning application;

(vi) reported endeavours to bring high-speed broadband to the South of Scotland;

(vii) reported that an Olympic-funded art project will be erected in a forest site near to Selkirk (as the artist has Selkirk connections), and this should benefit the local economy;

(b) Councillor Gunn: (not present – report provided in advance, summarised below)

(i) reported the cleaning and repair of the bronze plaque on the Flodden memorial;

(ii) reported the reinstatement of the pavement and roadway in the Market Place, and ongoing replacement of white and yellow lines at various locations;

(iii) encouraged a positive response to the consultation on the replacement of Area Committees;

(iv) reported progress by Scottish Water re the tank on Selkirk Hill;

(v) reported the erection of a fence to stop horse riding in the Pringle Park;

(vi) appealed to residents not to leave bins on pavements;

(vii) reported repairs to be made at the Scott’s Place public toilets;

(viii) has responded to Museum Service proposals to curtail opening hours;

(ix) has lobbied re bus services and reinstatement and repair of bus stops;

(x) has facilitated increased parking in Fairfield.

(c) Councillor Riddell-Carre: (not present – report provided in advance, summarised below)

(i) reported that SBC are examining proposals to establish a Borders Renewable Energy Agency;

(ii) noted that the Common Good Working Group will meet next on 21st March, hopefully in Selkirk;

(iii) encouraged responses to the orientation board proposal;

(iv) contributed to the increased parking in Fairfield.

T. Combe commented on wasteful procedures for replacing light bulbs in the Volunteer and Victoria Halls.

9) Common Good Fund update / report  - no report

10) Correspondence

	
	Item
	Action

	(a)
	consultation on future of Fire and Rescue Service (circulated)
	J. Munro to draft a response

	(b)
	updated list of SBC management structure (circulated)
	noted

	(c)
	application for variation of premises licences: Selkirk Cricket Club, Glen Hotel (circulated)
	reasons queried, but no objection 

	(d)
	information on Voluntary Action Fund Community Chest and European Year of Volunteering grants (circulated)
	noted

	(e)
	invitation to Brian Taylor’s Big Debate (circulated)
	noted

	(f)
	ASCC on-line bulletin (circulated)
	noted 

	(g)
	Flood Protection Scheme newsletter (circulated)
	noted

	(h)
	Notification of Tree Works (circulated)
	noted

	(i)
	information on Spring Clean Scotland (13th May)
	noted

	(j)
	information from SB Violence against Women Partnership
	noted

	(k)
	consultation paper on “Engagement with Borders Communities” (replacement of Area Committees) (circulated)
	to be discussed at next meeting

	(l)
	invitation to join Floral gateway Competition 2011
	noted

	(m) 
	notification of SBC Annual Stakeholders’ Forum
	I. King will attend


11) Report on joint meeting of CC, Police and other agencies at Rowland’s on 9th March.  G. Easton reported on this meeting, resulting from the concerns raised by local residents at the February meeting of the Council.  Summary minutes were circulated.  A number of actions were agreed (some already underway), including the Police dealing with a number of young people known to them, joint working between Rowland’s and the High School, Rowland’s planning additional openings for the group of youths identified as causing particular problems, Rowland’s staff in communication with Sainsbury’s, and more Police presence.  There is a need for all agencies and the public to work together.  A further meeting is planned for May 11th, to which all concerned individuals are invited.  

12) Report on meeting of representatives of Clovenfords, Ettrick and Yarrow and RB of Selkirk and District Community Councils in relation to potential community benefit from Broadmeadows wind farm.   G. Edgar reported on the further meeting of this group.  A compromise proposal to split the community benefit 40:30:30 (E&Y: Clovenfords: Selkirk) to be reviewed after 2 years of operation of the wind farm, was approved.  Any decision to change this would be made democratically by a group comprising 2 representatives of each Community Council.  Clovenfords Community Council are planning a publicity event on 27th March, 1pm at the Three Brethren.

13) Reports from Sub-committee: Selkirk Hill Management Group – I. King reported ongoing maintenance issues involving the Buxton road, Caulks Well, the gate at the Pot Loch, and the Giblin Steps.

14) Reports from associated groups: Plattling Twinning Group – no report

15) Report on Evening Study Classes – T. Combe reported that classes finish this week for the term.
16) Reports from other community organisations and outside bodies


(a) Christmas Lights: T. Combe explained that the separate organisation being set up to look after Christmas lighting will be constituted once it receives some funds (from Scout Post).  Various options and prices are being considered.
(b) Selkirk Fairtrade Town Steering group:  S. Edgecombe reported on a successful event last weekend.
12) Other business

(a) It was agreed the annual Cheese and Wine (presentation to Royal Burgh Standard bearer) would be held on 5th May (despite this being election day).

(b) It was agreed not to respond to a request to comment on the re-alignment plans for the A7 at Heriot.  Instead, G. Edgar would ask for an update presentation on the Waverley route railway project.

Next scheduled meeting of the Royal Burgh of Selkirk and District Community Council:

Monday 11th April, 2011 at 7.00 p.m. in the Committee Room, Victoria Halls, Selkirk.  

The Meeting closed at 8.47pm.

Adoption of minutes:

Proposed:  ………………………                   Seconded:  ……………………..

Signed:  ………………………….  (chairman)             Date:   ………………
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